
July 28, 2022 

TECHNICAL AMENDMENT 

On May 26, 2022, the Board approved the Award of Professional Services Contracts for 

Transportation related to regular school busing in the amount of $72,994,029.56. 

At this meeting, the Board approved the transportation contracts that included an operations 

surcharge of $30 for buses that exclusively serviced the MPS district and its students daily. 

While the surcharge amount was listed on each contract and identified, the attached Board item 

summary did not note the amounts. This was done because the contract estimated not to 

exceed compensation amount was anticipated to be enough to cover the basic bus contract and 

the operations surcharge amount for each bus company due to the current number of buses 

servicing the district not being at the maximum number listed on each contract.  

However, the request should have been for the maximum amount achievable on the contracts.  

If each Contractor would be able to fulfill their allotment of buses, we may exceed the amount of 

$72,994,029.56. That additional amount would be $3,533,250.00 for a potential spend of 

$76,527,279.56. Therefore, this technical amendment is needed to clarify the potential dollar 

amount in the event all buses quoted would be operational and dedicated to MPS. 

The administration requests that the Board approve the additional $3,533,250.00 for 

transportation contracts from July 1, 2022, through June 30, 2023.  

Contractor 
Potential Basic 

Contract Amount 

Addendum 1 

Potential Operation 
Surcharge 

National Express Durham Holding Corp. 
dba Durham School Services LP 

$6,871,443.40 $420,000.00 

First Student, Inc. $19,045,788.36 $1,260,000.00 

Lakeside Buses of Wisconsin $17,715,169.00 $1,050,00.00 

Lamers Bus Lines, Inc. $9,665,548.20 $735,000.00 

North American Central School Bus 
Intermediate Holding Company LLC 
dba Illinois Central School Bus 

$17,391,909.60 $934,500.00 

Specialized Care Transport, Inc. $2,304,171.00 $183,750.00 

Total $72,994,029.56 $3,533,250 

(ATTACHMENT 1) ACTION ON A TECHNICAL AMENDMENT FOR TRANSPORTATION CONTRACTS




